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Dear Parents 
 

The commencement of term two has gone very smoothly with staff and students being immersed in Teaching and 

Learning from the commencement of school.  Thank you to everyone for this excellent start to the term.  The term 

is going to be very busy with a number of activities and programs over and above normal daily activity.  Some of 

these include: 

 NAPLAN.  More about this below. 

 Parent Teacher Conferences.  These will mostly be held on Friday 25th May.  Parents will be given details on 

how to login and book an interview time.  Teacher day and time availability will also be displayed. 

 Book Fair week, 28th May till 1st June.  Further information on student competitions will be forthcoming. 

 Interm swimming.  Year 2-3 commencing Tuesday 5th June.  Year 4-6 commencing 18th June. 

 Year 4-6 swimming Carnival on Friday 29th June. 
 

Staffing Update 

 Welcome back to Mrs Wilson in Room 13. 

 Mr McCarthy is replacing Mrs Gow in Room 1.  (Mrs Gow is now the proud mother of a beautiful baby girl.) 

 Ms Kidd back from long service leave and replacing Miss Bertola in Room 9. 

 Mr Weckert will return to his deputy role.  Thank you for your work as Acting Principal last term. 

 Mr Colin Brand will be on leave for this term and I will be taking on the role of Principal. 
 

Buildings 

 Room 15 was removed over the holidays and replaced with new fencing.  Entry to the School from that 

direction is now via the gate next to room 00. 

 The entry gate into the teacher’s car park will be locked from 9.00 am until 2.45 pm each day.  

 Miss Stokes and her year 1 class have taken possession of the new classroom placed next to Room 22 – 

named appropriately ‘Room 21’.  They are very excited about using their ‘brand new’ classroom.  
 

Congratulations to a number of our students who have received awards during the past two weeks. 

 Two students won awards in the ‘Banners on the Terrace’ competition.  Tyler Hawkins was the overall 

winner and Jilly Nichols was runner-up.  Both students were presented with their prizes at the Shire on 

Monday. 

 Certificates were presented at our assembly on Thursday from Mr Martin Holzberger from the RSL to: 

- Our Head Girl Isabella Cox and Head Boy Harrison Naylor for their participation in the town ANZAC 

Service held during the holidays.  They both read extremely well to a very large audience. 

- Emily and Isabelle Crawley for assisting with the preparation for the ANZAC Service by preparing and 

folding all of the programs. 
 

Well done to these students. 
 

NAPLAN 

These assessments will be held on Tuesday to Thursday next week for  

our Year 3 and 5 students.  Please assist with ensuring our students have 

the best possible conditions in which to work by moving quietly around  

the school.  Ways to assist students undertaking the assessments: 

 Ensure your child arrives promptly at school  

 Eat properly 

 Get sufficient sleep 

 Encourage to do their best 

 Don’t stress!!! 

 

Have an enjoyable term. 
 

Laurie Palmer 

Principal 

 

 

Principal’s Message — Mr Palmer 
 



                              CERTIFICATES OF 
Congratulations to all students who received certificates at our Assembly held on 10th May 2018.  

Well done!  
 

 

Room 2 Ben Jai Room 5 Evie Nate Room 8 Jillian Holly 

Room 3 Nathan Kupa Room 6 Madison Regan    

Room 4 Emily William Room 7 Alex Taliah    

 

  

CERTIFICATES OF OUTSTANDING ACHIEVEMENT 
Congratulations to all students who received certificates at our Anzac Assembly held on 12th April 2018.  

Well done!  
 

 

EC1 Ava Kai Room 3 Daniel Mason Room 9 Peyton Chelsea 

EC2 Phoenix Amaya Room 4 Jack Noah Room 10 Evah Lacey 

EC3 Ava Coby Room 5 Blayden Molly Room 11 Marli Bronte 

EC6 Chloe Walter Room 6 Katie Dylan Room 12 Kady Eli 

Room 1 Nathan Mia Room 7 Hayley Layne Room 13 Isabelle Kianna 

Room 2 Ashley James Room 8 Bree Monique Room 14 Olivia Nick 

         

French Jace Savannah Jasper      

Music Bronte        

Physical 

Education 
Coby Bronte Jasper Regan Ben Jackson  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

DENTAL THERAPY VISIT  

Staff from the Dental Therapy Centre will be visiting 

the school to conduct Orthodontic checks on all 

children in Pre Primary, Year 3 and Year 6 that are 

enrolled at the Dental Therapy Centre. These checks 

will take place on Monday 21st May and Monday 

28th May 2018. 

These checks are to review your child’s Orthodontic 

development.  If your child requires any further 

Orthodontic treatment a referral will be sent to the 

given home address. If you require any further 

information or wish to confirm any of your children’s 

details please contact the clinic on 9071 1781 or email, 

EsperanceDTC @dental.health.wa.gov.au. 

Thank  you. 

Belinda , Deb and Sue   

 

The virtue for the fortnight is friendship.  

Students who have demonstrated our virtues are 

entered into a fortnightly draw at our assembly.  

Congratulations to these students who were 

winners at our assembly on 12th April 2018; 

PP:   Luca – Respect 

Yr 1:  Michael – Respect, Mikayla Helpful 

Yr 2:   Kye – Respect 

Yr 3: Jazmin H – Neatness 

 

Winners at our assembly held on 10th May 2018; 

 

Yr 4:  James – Cleanliness, Kayne – Responsible 

Yr 5: Dane – Helpfulness, Holly – Helpfulness 

Yr 6: Ashton – Helpfulness, Lachlan - Helpfulness 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

15th – 17th May 2018 --------- Naplan  

24th May 2018--------------- Assembly Room 11 (only Yrs P-3 attend) 

25th May 2018--------------- Parent/Teacher Conference – Students do not 

attend on this day 

21st & 27th May 2018 --------- Dental Therapy Centre Visit 
 

 

 

 

Parent-Teacher Conferences  

Our Parent-Teacher conferences will be held on Wednesday 5th April for all parents of students in 
Kindy to Year 6 (students do NOT attend on this day). For further information click on this link: 
Parent-Teacher Conferences  
Our Parent-Teacher conferences will be held on Wednesday 5th April for all parents of students in Kindy to 

Year 6 (students do NOT attend on this day). For further information click on this link:  

 

 

  
We Are Seeking 

Donations! 

-  Milk bottle and jar lids 

-  Cardboard tubes (no toilet rolls) 

-  Small cardboard boxes e.g. tea boxes, cereal boxes 

-  Old CDs (scratches OK) 

-  Clean tin cans and plastic containers  

-  Ice cream containers 

 

 

Thank you all for your help and support 

towards making our  

S.T.E.M. Program function  

 

 

Our Parent Teacher Conference will be held on Friday 25th May for all parents 

of students in Kindy to Year 6.  Students do NOT attend on this day.   

For further information please click on the following link: 

https://bookings.parentteacheronline.com.au?school=yc9cv  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our Book Fair will be taking place 
Monday 28th May – Friday 1st June 

 
Mon – Thur 8:15am to 3:30pm 

Fri - 8:15am to 1:00pm 
 

EFTPOS will be available and 
loads of great books so come &  

have a look 
 

Jen Sage will be coordinating the 
Book Fair so if there are any parents 
who are available to help out please 

call/message 
 

Jen on 0413 581 771 to put your 
name on the roster. 

 

https://bookings.parentteacheronline.com.au/?school=yc9cv


 

  

 

Community News 



 

Please find attached the nomination forms – these can be 

returned to the email treasurer.seadragons@gmail.com or 

to the Bay of Isle Leisure Centre. 

mailto:treasurer.seadragons@gmail.com

